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Staff Report   
City of Manhattan Beach 

  
 

TO:  Honorable Mayor Fahey and Members of the City Council 
 
THROUGH: Geoff Dolan, City Manager 
 
FROM: Bruce Moe, Finance Director 

Neil Miller, Public Works Director 
 
DATE: May 17, 2005 
 
SUBJECT: Accept Internal Revenue Service Private Letter Ruling Determining that Underground 

Utility Assessment Districts 1, 3 & 5 are Not Taxable, and Authorize Reimbursement of 
Prepaid Tax Funds to Property Owners ($136,007) 

 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
Staff recommends that the City Council receive and file the Internal Revenue Service’s letter ruling of 
non-taxability for Underground Utility Assessment Districts 1, 3 & 5, and authorize reimbursement of 
tax funds prepaid by property owners. 
 
FISCAL IMPLICATION: 
Funds totaling $136,007 were prepaid by 97 property owners for the income tax portion of their 
assessments in Underground Utility Assessment Districts 1, 3 & 5.  The City has held those funds in 
trust pending the IRS’s ruling on the taxability of the improvements.  Now that the IRS has made a 
determination that the improvements are not taxable, we will return the funds to the property owners. 
 
BACKGROUND: 
In March 2004, property owners in Underground Utility Assessment Districts 1, 3 & 5 voted to assess 
themselves for the purpose of undergrounding utilities in their respective neighborhoods.  The 
assessment included two components: 1) the base assessment for the physical improvements, and 2) an 
Income Tax Contribution Component (ITCC).  The income tax component addressed possible tax 
ramifications for Southern California Edison as a result of third parties paying for improvements to their 
facilities (the value of that work may be considered taxable income for Edison).   In order to resolve the 
taxability issue, Southern California Edison, in cooperation with the City, requested a Private Letter 
Ruling from the IRS.   
 
DISCUSSION: 
Edison has received the ruling from the IRS (see Attachment “A”), and they have determined that the 
facilities conversion is not a taxable event, and therefore no additional assessment will be necessary.  
Any prepaid tax funds, which are being held in trust by the City, may now be returned to the property 
owners.  No liens were placed on the subject properties. 
 
At the time of the assessment, property owners had the choice of prepaying one or both components of 
the assessment, or adding the base assessment to the property tax roles (the tax component would have 
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been added to the tax roles separately in the event the activity was deemed taxable by the IRS).  Now 
that the final determination on taxability has occurred, we will begin returning prepaid tax funds, which 
total $136,007.  There are 97 property owners who will be receiving refunds for the prepayment of 
taxes.  Checks will be issued within the next 4 weeks. 
 
 
Attachment: A – Private Letter Ruling from the IRS 
 
cc: Mark Young, Gardner, Underwood & Bacon 
 Kevin Civale, Hawkins, Delafield & Wood 
 Frank Lauterbur, UBS 
 Jeff Bower, UBS
















